





(718) 286-3000 www.queensbp.org info@queensbp.org

PRESIDENT OF THE BOROUGH OF QUEENS

120-55 QUEENS BOULEVARD KEW GARDENS, NEW YORK 11424

May 22, 2015

Muktadhara Foundation Inc. 39-25 65th Street, Apt. 2E Woodside, New York 11377

Dear Mr. Bishawjit Shah:

On this 24th International Bangla festival and book fair I extend our congratulatory greetings to Muktadhara, the board members and everyone attending or participating in this wonderful event in Queens, "The World's Borough".

This festival is inclusive of the entire community and is an assembly for Bangladeshis to promote their heritage in North America and maintaining their traditions. The Muktadhara Foundation promotes the culture by organizing cultural programs, festivals, language day, arts and performances to highlight their rich cultures.

Muktadhara Foundation promotes Bangla Festival and its annual Book Fair brings together people hailing from all different communities, cities, states and countries. This event is an opportunity for thousands to enjoy various cultures and to be given an opportunity to listen to ancient and traditional music for the enjoyment of families and children.

On behalf of the 2.3 million residents of the Borough of Queens I extend my best wishes for a wonderful celebration and great success to Muktadhara, President Shah and all of the board of directors.

Sincerely,

Melinda Katz President

Borough of Queens